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In Australia, a nation known for its obsession with sport, successful athletes occupy a uniquely 
vulnerable social position. When victorious, they are venerated in ways that our political leaders 
can only imagine. They’re thrown ticker-tape parades, they receive glowing front-page reportage and 
commercial endorsements and are awarded Orders of Australia. Yet it takes only one off-field 
indiscretion to ignite an unresolved public debate on the legitimacy of our construction of the 
sportsperson as role model. Our tendency to quickly denounce Australian athletes whose behaviour 
transgresses our expectations seems as instinctive as our desire to make heroes of them, as was 
demonstrated most recently in scandals surrounding AFL stars Liam Jurrah and Ben Cousins, and 
Olympian Grant Hackett. Viewed cynically, our emotional investment in sport has a dark side: while 
athletes’ achievements are our achievements, in their disgrace we exact severe admonishment. 
 
Greg Creek engages with the subject of sport philosophically. He uses sport to highlight the 
fluidity of social structures and notions of leadership and ambition. Each of his four large- scale 
works in mixed media on paper are based on a series of invented dialogues between eight politicians 
and sportspeople. In one, Prime Minister Julia Gillard is depicted opposite Keli Lane, the former 
water polo champion who, in 1996, was convicted of the murder of her newborn daughter. These four 
works do not suggest literal relationships between two subjects, but rather form part of Creek’s 
ongoing exploration of moral, religious and social allegory. He has said that the works 
‘collectively examine the sense of desire, idealism and aspiration that is both fulfilled and at 
times let down by the reality of sports figures within the competitive structures of sports and 
society’. 

 
Creek’s 2nd opposition (Vladimir Putin - Ian Thorpe) (2012), depicts an imagined discussion between 
two unlikely interlocutors, the Russian president and the Australian champion swimmer, on the 
subject of loss. Their vividly rendered faces, described by Creek not as portraits but effigies, are 
painted on opposite sides of the composition. They converse via pop-art style speech bubbles, in a 
dialectical structure that encompasses a third voice. Putin quotes philosopher and writer Dante: 
‘You shall leave everything you love most: this is the arrow the bow of exile shoots first’. 
 
In 2nd opposition, Putin and Thorpe stand in for abstract ideas, because, as Creek observes, ‘Sport 
itself is allegorical. As spectators we experience it as a story with two meanings. A literal 
contest and a symbolic trial’. Creek’s thought- provoking allegories stimulate contemplation of 
themes no less significant than the conflict and humanity existing in our most scrutinised public 
figures, and in ourselves. 
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